Barford Village Hall Trustee Meeting
Wednesday, 4 November 2015 at 7.40pm in Barford Village Hall

The meeting commenced at 7.40pm

Present:  Cllrs Hobbs, Eden, Styles, Turner, Best, Campbell, Mrs Watts (Parish Clerk & Responsible Financial Officer) and one member of the public
Gunilla Treen presented the following report to the Trustees.  It covers all activities carried out by the Village Hall Management Committee from June 2014 to November 2015.
The Management Committee’s main role is to see that the village hall, including the garden, is properly maintained, inside and outside and that all facilities remain in good working order. This is vital as the Hall attracts many people for a wide variety of activities and each group requires specific equipment in order to function in an efficient way.  People who use the hall are from both inside and outside the village. The Committee is currently reviewing hiring rates to ensure they cover costs and are competitive compared with other halls.  The Committee liaises closely with Lynne Newin at the Oxfordshire Rural Community Council who gives us advice when needed in all matters relating to running a village hall.
At the moment the Committee consists of eleven members (all volunteers) including two Trustees, a Treasurer and a Booking Clerk. There are two secretaries and two members serve as ‘Co-Chairmen’.

Each year there are two 'Maintenance Mornings' where members of the Committee and some volunteers help with jobs around the hall, such as cleaning gutters, windows, garden paths and small repairs to fences, sheds etc.  There is a book in the hall where anyone can report a fault; the problem can then be rectified as soon as possible.  In addition to the Committee there is a weekly cleaner and a gardener, who cuts the grass and carries out other small jobs around the garden.

Each year the following issues are dealt with and paid for:
· Boiler servicing

· PAT (electrical appliance) Testing

· Insurance for contents of the Hall , (the Trustee pays for Building Insurance)

· Fire Extinguisher Testing

· Music Licence (PPL)

· Alcohol Licences are applied for on an event basis. The hirer is responsible for this

Utilities to be paid for: 

· Electricity

· Oil

· Water

Housekeeping Costs 

· Cleaning materials

· Light bulbs

· Toilet/kitchen requisites

· Weekly cleaning costs

· Gardening costs

There is a need to constantly maintain a healthy balance in the bank account to cover these costs.  This is helped by holding a monthly village market which generates on average £120 per month and our annual village BBQ, which this year raised £370.  The Parish Council kindly gave a grant of £800 in 2015 towards costs.
Below is a table of works carried out from June 2014 to November 2015
	TASK

	· Garden security  lights replaced

· Security key box installed in the porch

· Sound system replaced and the old one sold on

· Whist tables mended and re-covered

· Damp course problem behind the hall (parallel with the Eden’s) garden repaired

· Pointing above gents’ toilet window carried out to resolve inside mildew problem.  Affected area was repainted at the recent maintenance morning

· Membrane and gravel laid in shed/oil tank area

· Porch spruce up – porch fascia replaced and repointed/painted, new security lights outside and in porch

· X2 air vents installed in the cleaning cupboard to help with air flow

· New shelving installed in the cleaning cupboard

· Garden bench and picnic table in-situ

· Replacement cooker installed

· Replacement of leaking kettle

· Handrail and notice board post re-painted




	Works in Progress

	New mechanism for fire door

	Front step to be made safe and improved


FUTURE PROJECTS
· Re-decoration of the Hall

· Due to personal/work commitments within the Committee it has not been possible to proceed with replacing the doors at this time

The Chairman thanked the Village Hall Management Committee for their continued hard work.
The meeting closed at 7.50pm.
Signed by Chairman…………………………………                        Date………………………………


